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July 25, 2022 
 
Mike Weisenborn 
Project Manager – Development Center 
220 SE Green Street 
Lee’s Summit, MO 64063 
 
Application No.: PL2022242 
 
RE:  Response to plan review report dated July 19th, 2022  
      3rd Street Dispensary - Addition – Commercial Permit Plan 
 
Attached you will find our responses and associated revisions to your review comments 
that have occurred since our original submittal. 
 
 
Planning Review: Hector Soto Jr. | Planning Division Manager 
(816) 969-1238 | hector.soto@cityofls.net  
 
 
1. LAND USE SCHEDULE. Revise the total FAR to read 0.11. The 0.02 listed under total 
reflects the FAR for the addition only. 
 
Response: 
Refer to updated G002, Life Safety and Project Info. Sheet. 
 
 
Engineering Review: Sue Pyles | Senior Staff Engineer |  
(816) 969-1245 | sue.pyles@cityofls.net  
 
 
1. Show the utility contact information provided (in the response letter), on the set of 

plans. 
 

Response:  
Refer to updated cover sheet. 
 
 
2. A visual survey of the site isn’t an acceptable source for oil/gas well presence. 
Please use/refer to an accredited source such as the Edward Alton May’s 1995 
environmental study of the Missouri DNR geological survey (GeoSTRAT). Show the 
finding(s) within an oil and/gas note, on the set of plans. 
 
Response:  
Refer to updated cover sheet and A100 sheet for following notation. 
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3. Does the 6” wide curb to be constructed match the characteristics of a dowelled 
curb? Indicate the type of curb on the set of plans and make sure to include a 
construction detail. Construction detail of curbs can be obtained from the GEN-4 curb 
and gutter detail, accessible through the Design & Construction manual tab located on 
the City’s website. 
 
Response:  
No curb to be implemented into design. Extension of building foundation is shown. Refer 
to updated A201 sheet for detail/verification. 
 
 
4. Revise the detail(s) shown on sheet A201, as applicable. Please also be aware that 
rebuilding the entire asphalt pavement (in comparison with asphalt patching) will be 
necessary in the case where demolition, as shown on sheet G002, includes more than 
just the surface course of existing asphalt pavement. If so, make sure to include a 
proposed cross-sectional detail of asphalt pavement. 
 
Response:  
This project requires asphalt patching only. 
 
 
5. Update/revise the cost estimate sheet. Make sure to replace “Striping” with “New 
6” curb” and include "Demolition". EOOPCC needs to be submitted on a separate/unique 
sheet. 
 
Response:  
Refer to attached EOOPCC sheet. 
 
 
Traffic Review: Brad Cooley | P.E., RSPI 
brad.cooley@cityofls.net  
 
 
1.  Following the 3rd Street CIP, if the drive-through does not function or flow 
appropriately, a redesign of the parking lot may be necessary by the business owner. 
 
Response: 
Noted. 
 
 
2. The current site has two access points. The 3rd Street CIP will result in one access 
point near the middle of the site. 
 
Response: 
Noted. 
 
 
End of comments. 
 
If you have any questions, please let me know. 
Best Regards, 
 
Jason Ingram 
Associate  
collins I webb ARCHITECTURE 

mailto:brad.cooley@cityofls.net













